Salford City Council - Record of Decision (CABINET)

I, Councillor Connor, Lead Member for Housing, confirm that, in exercise of the powers conferred on it in accordance with the Scheme of Delegation of the Council, the Cabinet has passed the following resolutions: -                                                                            

(1) That the priorities set for the Supporting People programme, which will be contained within the Supporting People Strategy 2005-2010, be noted.

(2) That the Strategy be endorsed; and that it be noted that the responsibility for its formal signing lies with the Salford Supporting People Commissioning Body.
The reasons are that the Office of the Deputy Prime Minister required the submission of the Strategy, and Cabinet agreed that priorities contained within it met the future requirements for housing related support service in Salford for the years 2005-2010.

Options considered and rejected: The date of 31st March for the submission to the O.D.P.M. is a national target, which is not negotiable.  Failure to meet the target date might attract adverse attention, which would be particularly unwelcome as the Council is currently Beacon Council for its work in effectively managing the Supporting People programme to date. 

Assessment of Risk: Ss above.

The source of funding is O.D.P.M. Grant of £13,401,309.

Legal advice obtained: Yes.

Financial advice obtained: Yes.

The following documents have been used to assist the decision process:-

Report of the Lead Member for Housing to the Cabinet meeting held on 22nd March, 2004


Contact Officer: Ian Humphries 


Tel No 0161 922 8762

	The appropriate Scrutiny Committee to call-in the decision is the Environment, Housing and Planning Scrutiny Committee.


Signed: P. Connor                                     Dated:  23rd March, 2005
Lead Member

This decision was published on 23rd March, 2005.
This decision will come into force on 2nd April, 2005 unless it is called-in in accordance with the Decision Making Process Rules.

